1. What are some of the primary tasks of the Board?
Broadly speaking, the HV Board is responsible for selecting the Executive Directors, setting and upholding the Mission, Vision, and Values of the Village, and holding fiduciary responsibilities. More information about the board is here.
2. What are the main priorities or projects ahead of the Board at this time?
The HV Board recently renewed the Mission, Vision, and Values and created a 5-year strategic plan to help guide Holden into the future, so we are currently supporting the implementation of those frameworks and assessing the impacts of them. 
3. What are some of the main responsibilities of Board members?
Board members are expected to offer a personally meaningful financial contribution, promote and support the wellbeing of the organization, serve on at least one committee, and attend meetings – currently two 4-5 day retreats in the fall and summer and two shorter meetings in the winter and spring. Board members are also expected to build connections for Holden, actively engage in committee work between Board meetings, and maintain a familiarity with the Village. See this description (pdf) for more information.
4. What are some of the characteristics of strong Board applicants?
Strong Board applicants have skills, expertise, perspectives, and experiences that contribute to the diversity, adaptability, and effectiveness of Holden leadership. At a recent retreat, the Board identified some hoped-for skillsets of new members as among the most sought out gifts for our Board composition at this time. Those included familiarity with Human Resources (especially with volunteer-based models), organizational equity work, public health, and/or non-profit finances. We are hoping to welcome new Board members who are curious, collaborative, strategic, solutions-oriented, creative, and willing to engage deeply in the care and keeping of Holden. Because the Board also recognizes the gifts of identities, people who are Black, Indigenous, POC, women, trans*, LGBTQIA people, and/or young are strongly encouraged to apply. And – even with all that information – we are open to being surprised by gifts that we didn’t know we needed, and encourage anyone to apply who thinks their gifts align with Holden’s current needs.
5. I’ve never been on a Board or in a nonprofit leadership role before. Do I have a chance?
Yes. The HV Board considers leadership broadly and is invested in growth and development. We will offer orientation to new members and always strive to improve and deepen this process in alignment with our value of collective skill building and continuous learning.
6. How many seats are open on the HV Board at this time?
We might select up to 5 new Board members, though we might select less, as we consider the strength, balance, and efficiency of the group as a whole, depending on the mix of people together.
7. How do I nominate someone (including myself)?
Please write a short statement (about 250 words) describing how the nominee would contribute to the diversity and gifts of the Holden Board of Directors and to the Mission, Vision, and Values of Holden Village. Send the statement and the nominee’s current CV/resume to nominating@holdenboard.org by April 1, 2022.
8. How do nominations get considered and selected?
All nominees are considered alongside the current makeup of the Board and the Village’s strategic priorities, goals, and needs. The Nominating Committee will review the nominee’s information and facilitate a process of discussion, discernment, and election with the entire Board. Once nominees are elected, they will be invited directly by a member of the Board’s Executive Committee. 
9. When can I expect to hear back from the Board about next steps regarding my nomination?
By late June 2022, all nominees can expect to be contacted regarding the status of their nomination.
10.  If I were to be selected as a new Board member, what would be the next steps and timeline?
Selected nominees will be contacted by the President and/or Vice President of the Board. If they accept the invitation, the new Board member would begin their term immediately. The first steps are to learn about the Board structure, including committees and task forces, and participate in an Orientation. The first board meeting that new members would attend is currently planned for November 10-13, 2022 in Minneapolis, MN. 
Thank you for considering nominating yourself or someone you know for the Holden Board. If you have further questions, please send an email to nominating@holdenboard.org. 
